CALIFORNIA LAND SURVEYOR'S ASSOCIATION CENTRAL COAST CHAPTER

MINUTES - SEPTEMBER 1994 MEETING

Meeting was held September 8, 1994 at Margi's Diner in Pismo Beach, 15 people attending.

<u>President's Report:</u> Bob Reese opened meeting. Bob reported on the July 30, 1994 Board of Directors meeting in San Francisco. Details were printed in the September Parallax.

Vice President's Report: None

Treasurer's Report: General Fund \$1896.03

Education Fund \$1328.24

The treasurer needs money and receipts from BBQ.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Education Committee: None

Membership Committee: Mike Stanton reports 65 total members for 1994, and 43 are corporate/life members. We will be sending our roster to the state office this month.

Professional Liaison/Title 21 Committee: Mike Stanton and Tom Vaughan reported that a meeting is scheduled on September 14th with the County regarding pre-1893 maps and other legal lot issues.

Professional Practices Committee: Revised guidelines for the Committee were given to given to the committee members for revisions. This group will be active soon.

Publications Committee: Randy Ellison wanted to thank Tom Mastin for his work on the review courses, since this was not published in the last Parallax.

Trig Star Committee: The following schools are now represented: Keith Crowe for Paso Robles, Randy Woodjack for Templeton, Leonard Lenger for San Luis Obispo, Linda Richardson for Morro Bay, and Bob Reese for Arroyo Grande.

AD HOC COMMITTEE REPORTS:

City of Atascadero Ordinance Committee: No report

Bar-B-Que Committee: Big thanks to Clay Margason, Sam Taylor, Ken Fargen, Dan Manion, and Randy Woodjack for another successful BBQ

Bylaws Committee: No report.

CLSA Minutes 9-8-94 Page 2

OLD BUSINESS:

Mike Stanton suggested that the Title 21 Committee and the Professional Liaison Committee be combined, since the members and subjects are similar. Motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS:

Leonard Lenger and Dan Manion discussed monumentation funds.

There will be a "Candidates Night" sponsored by the SLO County Building Trade Associations on October 6, 1994 at the Madonna Inn Garden Room. The program begins at 6:15 pm. Meet candidates running for: State Senate, State Assembly, SLO Co. Superintendent of Schools, SLO Co. Clerk/Recorder, SLO City Council and SLO City Mayor. Contact the Builders Exchange for details, 543-7330.

The Nominating Committee needs three members. Tentatively Randy Ellison and Jeff Farber have enthusiastically volunteered.

The Christmas Committee needs volunteers, please see Bob Reese for details.

An Auction for a "Howard tape" was held. The highest bidder was Dan Manion at \$33.50. Mike Stanton later received an I.O.U. (on a napkin) from Dan for \$33.50.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

A backsight was stolen (value \$1000) from Volbrecht Surveys at Cal Poly.

Randy Ellison and Jeff Farber received free dinners for passing the LS exam.

Rollin Strohman of Cal Poly is going to have a Trimble demonstration on November 15th. Bob Reese suggested having the meeting that evening at 6:30 near Cal Poly.

Leonard Lenger is suggesting a Subdivision Map Act seminar for February or March.

PROGRAM:

The speaker for the meeting was Julie Rodewald, candidate for County Clerk/Recorder. She discussed their current policy regarding simultaneously recorded documents.

Meeting ended Mike Stanton - Secretary